
From: Hanvey, Vickie L 
Sent: Tuesday, January 24, 2023 5:29 PM 
Subject: MEETING CHANGE ANNOUNCEMENT: PROGRESS Act Negotiated Rulemaking 
Committee 
  

Committee Members,  
As published in the Federal Register, the PROGRESS Act Negotiated Rulemaking Committee 
was originally scheduled to convene next week on January 30-February 2, 2023, in Washington, 
DC, for their first in-person meeting.  Although the Federal and Tribal subcommittees have been 
diligently working to reach consensus on provisions to be considered by the full Committee, 
there has arisen a need for some additional time for the subcommittee to review and advance a 
response to the proposed subparts that have been exchanged.  Therefore, the Leadership Team 
met and decided to convert the January 30th – February 2nd hybrid (in-person with a virtual 
option) meeting that was originally scheduled for next week in Washington, DC to a virtual-only 
meeting forum.   The Leadership Team believes this would be the most efficient and cost-
effective option as well as the most productive use of the Committee/Subcommittee’s time.      
 
The revised meeting schedule for next week as approved by consensus of the Leadership Team is 
outlined below.  You will be receiving virtual meeting invitations via email from the FMCS Team 
later today.  

 
Before making this decision, the Leadership Team sought the advice of the Committee 
Management Officer (CMO) for the Department.  The CMO provided detailed instructions to 
accomplish the meeting transition and notify the public.    

 The DFO will provide email notice to all Committee Members.  
 The DFO will post this notice to the Committee website.  
 The FMCS team will forward this notice to all Subcommittee members, support and 

technical staff.  
 Department security will be notified at the DOI front desk.  

In accordance with 41 CFR § 102–3.120, I hereby approve or call this advisory committee and 
subcommittee meeting.  An agenda with accompanying documents will be forthcoming. 
 
Thank you for your continued dedication to the work of the Committee, 
Vickie Hanvey, MBA, CPA, CFE 
 
PROGRESS Act Neg Reg Committee DFO 
Program Policy Analyst 
U.S. Department of Interior 
Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs 
Office of Self-Governance 
1849 C Street NW, MIB 2071 
Washington, D.C. 20240 
(918) 931-0745 


